Codycrh (Fri, 25 Oct 2019 at 3:19 PM)
Fox Blackhorn,

| am writing as a follow-up to the complaint | submitted against Ken Fuller with additional concerns | had
not previously identified.

Specifically, upon review of the email correspondence from Ken Fuller that | previously submitted as
evidence of lobbying violations and that | have reattached to this email, | have identified a conversation
and negotiations between the Board of Registration for Professional Engineers and Land Surveyors
(BORPELS) executive director Ken Fuller, and the executive director of WOSSA Chuck Ahrens who is a
private industry organization that advocates for on-site designers that deeply troubles me and that |
believe is appropriate for your office to look into.

Upon review of email correspondence from Chuck Ahrens on March 18, 2019 at 9:27 AM to Ken Fuller
(page 8 of the attached PDF), you will find that Ken Fuller was responded to after his lobbying for
support of proposed legislation that WOSSA support would only occur if an on-site designer was allowed
to be a member of the BORPELS Board. Subsequently, Chuck Ahrens sent a follow-up email to Ken Fuller
on March 29, 2019 at 12:56 PM (page 30 of the attached PDF) that provided confirmation that WOSSA
would now provide the letter of support Ken Fuller had requested and very troubling wrote “Thank you
for putting forth the time and effort on behalf of our industry.”

It is clear that an person, phone, and/or other coordination occurred sometime between the March

18% and March 29t emails between Ken Fuller and Chuck Ahrens and in that time efforts were made to
accommodate the request that an on-site designer be allowed on the BORPELS Board. Notably, if you
were not aware, all BORPELS Board members are required to be appointees of the Governor and for the
proposed on-site designer to be considered for the Board, Governor Jay Inslee would have to approve
the request so it is only reasonable to assume that as part of Ken Fullers request for WOSSA support, the
Governor provided feedback if the proposal would be acceptable.

Previously | submitted irrefutable evidence including admissions by Ken Fuller that he was part of a
“Grass Roots” campaign and that all the BORPELS Board members, each of whom was appointed by the
Governor, conspired with Ken Fuller to deceive the state legislature through their acts of illegal lobbying
for SB 5443 and HB 1176. As previously documented, the passage of SSB 5443 and HB 1176 personally
benefited each board member and allows control of agency funds previously not available to them and
in doing so, also provides the Governor more control since he appoints the Board. Understandably,
what | have described reflects that Ken Fuller and the Board could not have acted alone to negotiate the
WOSSA request and that Governor Jay Inslee was complicit in the deceit of the state legislature for
passage of this legislation.

Given the seriousness of this matter | ask for your offices assistance and that you look into what | have
found.



